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Mr, Chairman, thank you for holding this hearing on the effects of 
ionizing radiation on our nation's veterans. I look forward to 
hearing from our witnesses today and exploring what the Department of 
Veterans Affairs and this subcommittee can do in the future to see 
that their sacrifices and needs are recognized. 

There can be no question that atomic veterans were not adequately 
informed of the dangers of ionizing radiation and may have been 
injured as a result. Many of these men and women have paid for their 
dedication and bravery with their health and some with their lives. 
We owe it to them to see that they are not forgotten and that they 
receive the compensation and care they deserve. This hearing is a 
small, but important step in ensuring that we fulfill our duty to 
them. 

Central to our work today will be the recommendations of the Advisory 
Committee on Human Radiation Experimentation. 
report focused on experimentation on civilians, the recommendations 
contained in the report concerning atomic veterans are an indictment 
of how our government has failed these vets. The recommendations of 
the committee mirror many of the concerns that the atomic veterans 
groups have had for years: that the list of presumptive diseases 
contained in law is inadequate, that the standard of proof to meet 
administrative claims is often impossible to meet, and that these 
statutes are limited and inequitable in their coverage. 

I look forward to hearing from Dr. Faden today on her Committee's 
work. 
Group is currently meeting to come up with a response to the Advisory 
Committee's recommendations. I hope that through this hearing we can 
get an idea of where they are in the process and urge them to fully 
adopt these recommendations. 

While much of the 

I also know that the VA's Human Radiation Interagency Working 

In the meantime, Congress must provide the necessary leadership to 
ensure that these veterans' needs are met. In the near future I will 
be introducing my own legislation, based on the precedent set by the 
Marshall Islands Nuclear Claims Tribunal Act, which will provide 
additional presumptive diseases for Atomic veterans. Currently, 
Marshall Islanders receive compensation if they exhibit one or more 
of the 27 illnesses presumed radiogenic in nature, My legislation 
would ensure that all of the radiogenic illnesses that Marshall 
Islanders are compensated for are also on the presumptive list for 
our nation's vets. 
receive compensation for illnesses already determined by our 

The least we can do is to make sure that they 

_ _  government to be 1inked.to exposure to ionizing radiation. Today's 



hearing should only reinforce the need for this legislation. 

Again, thank you Mr. Chariman fo r  holding this important hearing. 
look forward to working with you and all of our witnesses today to 
see that our atomic veterans are given the recognition and assistance 
they deserve. 
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